
 

 18 May 2021 
 
Freedom of Information Request: Qualaifications on entry to Law programmes 
 
Dear Mr Singh 
 
 
With reference to your request made under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, dated 
7 April 2021 I can confirm the University holds some, but not all, the information 
requested.  

Your request was, in general terms, for the following information, which is set out in full 
detail below: details of pre-entry qualification for Law progammes. 

Your request and our response: 

I would like to request the following data relating to all law courses (i.e. both the single 
honours LLB or BA and any joint honours law courses) offered by your university. 
 
I am requesting the data for candidates who received offers for one of the 
aforementioned law courses in the 2018/2019, 2019/2020, 2020/2021 admissions 
cycles (I refer to these candidates as ‘the offerholders’). 
 
If the data for 2020/2021 is not available for whatever reason, this is understandable. 
To confirm data for this admissions cycle is not available. 
 
I request the following data for each admissions cycle: 
 
1) The number of offerholders who were either planning to complete or had completed 
an Access to Higher Education diploma as their most recent qualification. 
 
The number of applicants for UG law courses whose highest qualification on 
entry was an access to HE course (HESA qualent3 code X00 or X01) who were 
made an offer was as follows: 
  
 
 



2 

2018 2019 2020 
6 1 4 
6 1 4 

 
2) The average, highest and lowest LNAT scores (where applicable) of the offerholders 
who were either planning to complete or had completed an Access to Higher Education 
diploma as their most recent qualification. 
3) The average, highest, and lowest number of GCSEs of offerholders who were either 
planning to complete or had completed an Access to Higher Education diploma as their 
most recent qualification. 
 
In respect of Parts (2) and (3) our Planning Team do not have access to the 
necessary data.  Unfortunately, while working remotely it is not possible to 
investigate this further.   However, in view of the small numbers in part (1) ,  the 
averages requested for 2 and 3 would not have been very reliable, if the data had 
been available at all. 
 

If you are dissatisfied with how we have dealt with your request in the first instance you 
may approach the University’s FOI complaints officer in writing, within two months of the 
date of our response, and explaining what you would like us to review, as follows: 
 
  
Ms Kim Small 
Head of Legal Services 
Room GH103 Grove House  
Froebel College 
Roehampton University 
Roehampton Lane 
LONDON 
SW15 5PJ 
  
Should you remain dissatisfied with the outcome you have a right under s50 of the 
Freedom of Information Act to appeal against the decision by contacting the Information 
Commissioner, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow SK9 5AF, or 
enquiries@ico.gsi.gov.uk 
  
Any other future correspondence you may have with the University in relation to this 
matter should be sent to the Freedom of Information Officer, Alison Bainbridge. 
 
University of Roehampton is the trading title of Roehampton University, registered in England No:  5161359 Registered office: Grove 
House, Roehampton Lane, London SW15 5PJ 
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